
 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 

@met.pnn.police.uk 
03 October 2012 07:08 

 
Stephen Halsey 

Subject: RE: Anti semitic Mural on Brick Lane 

Dear Councillor Golds, 

I understand that you have been asked to provide a statement about this matter which is being investigated by our 
Community Safety Unit. Photographic evidence has been obtained. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me again if you have any further concern in relation to the investigation. 

Regards, 

 

From:  
Sent: 28 September 2012 19:15 
To: steohen.xxxxxx@xxxxxxxxxxxx.xxx.xx;  
Subject: Anti semitic Mural on Brick Lane 

I am horrified at this mural which has appeared on Hanbury Street. 

It bears an awful similarity to anti semitic propaganda produced in pre-war Germany. 

As well as the anti Jewish overtones, there is even the quasi Masonic (and dollar bill) aspect to encourage 
conspiracy theory. 

What will be done about the person or persons who has produced this and when will it be removed? 

The fact it has appeared over Rash Hoshanah/Yom Kippur gives added menace 

Many thanks 

(Cllr) Peter Golds 

Total Policing is the Met's commitment to be on the streets and in your communities to catch offenders, 
prevent crime and support victims. We are here for London, working with you to make our capital safer. 
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Consider our environment - please do not print this email unless absolutely necessary. 

NOTICE - This email and any attachments may be confidential, subject to copyright and/or legal privilege and are 
intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender 
and delete it from your system. To avoid incurring legal liabilities, you must not distribute or copy the information in 
this email without the permission of the sender. MPS communication systems are monitored to the extent permitted 
by law. Consequently, any email and/or attachments may be read by monitoring staff. Only specified personnel are 
authorised to conclude any binding agreement on behalf of the MPS by email. The MPS accepts no responsibility for 
unauthorised agreements reached with other employees or agents. The security of this email and any attachments 
cannot be guaranteed. Email messages are routinely scanned but malicious software infection and corruption of 
content can still occur during transmission over the Internet. Any views or opinions expressed in this communication 
are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the Metropolitan Police Service (MPS). 

Find us at: 

Facebook: Facebook.com/metpoliceuk 
Twitter: @metpoliceuk 
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From: Louise Russell 
Sent: 03 October 2012 08:51 
To: 
Subject: 

Stephen Halsey;  
Fw: Hanbury Street Mural 

Steve - do we have a line on this one. Can we remove as graffiti? There do seem to be clear cohesion issues. 

Louise 

  
 

   
 

 
 

 
 

    
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

On 2 Oct 2012, at 16:52,  wrote: 

Dear All, 

As some of you may have heard I seen, there was a mural that was graffitied on Hanbury Street last week. The link 
below details the graffiti. 

http:Uwww.hookedblog.co.uk/2012/09/mear-one-mural-in-london.html 

There have been some concerns with regards to this and a few complaints from local residents. 

If CCCPTMG members are aware of any possible community tensions that the mural has caused, please do let us 
know. 

Many thanks 

 
Strategy, Policy and Performance Officer 

Chief Executive's Directorate - One Tower Hamlets 
London Borough of Tower Hamlets 
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Tel: 020 7364  
Email: @towerhamlets.gov .uk 
Website: http://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk 

6th Floor, Mulberry Place 
5 Clove Crescent 
London E14 2BG 

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 
Workmc Togclhcr for o Beller Tower U:imlclS 
Web site ; hup .!!_l\·w1\:, l<t1\ ~'1'hamk!s.i;o1 uk 

London Borough of Tower Hamlets E-Mail Disclaimer. 

This communication and any attachments are intended for the addressee only and may be confidential. II may conlain privileged and confidential information 
and ir you are not !he intended recipient, you mus! nol copy, distribute or take any action fl reliance on it. If you have received this E-Mail in error please 
notify us as soon as possible and delete this E-Mail and any attachments. This message has been checked for viruses, however we cannot guarantee that 
this message or any attachment Is virus free or has not been inlercepted or amended. The information contained ln this E-Mail may be subject to public 
disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Unless the information ls lega1y exempt from disclosure the Confidentiality of this E·Mail and your 
reply cannot be guaranteed 

If your request relates to a Freedom of Information enquiry, please resend this to fol@towerhamtets gov uk .................................................................................... 
Please consider your environmental respon~ibilily: Before printing this e-mail or any other document . ask yourself whether you 
need a hard copy. 
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From: Heather Bonfield 
Sent 
To: 

03 October 2012 09:46 
Stephen Halsey; Jamie Blake 

Subject: FW: ANALYSIS AND RECOMMENDED ACTION Hanbury Street Mural 

Importance: High 

Hi Steve and Jamie 

Thought that you should see this as it has had wide circulation, but I can't see either of you on the list... ( It ' s about 
the Hanbury Street mural) 

Heather 

Heather Bonfield 
Interim Service Head - Culture, Learning and Leisure 
London Borough of Tower Hamlets 
Communities Localities and Culture 

Tel 0207 364 1667 

xxxxxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxxxxxxxxxx.xxx .uk 
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On 2 Oct 2012, at 16:52,  wrote: 

Dear All, 

As some of you may have heard I seen, there was a mural that was graffitied on Hanbury Street last week. The link 
below details the graffiti. 

http://www.hookedblog.co.uk/2012/09/mear·one-mural-in-london.html 

There have been some concerns with regards to this and a few complaints from local residents. 

If CCCPTMG members are aware of any possible community tensions that the mural has caused, please do let us 
know. 

Many thanks 

 
Strategy, Policy and Performance Officer 

Chief Executive's Directorate - One Tower Hamlets 
London Borough of Tower Hamlets 

Tel: 020 7364  
Email: @t owerhamlets.gov.u'< 
Website: http://www. towe rhamlets.gov .uk 

6th Floor, Mulberry Place 
5 Clove Crescent 
London E14 2BG 

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 
Working Togclhcr for n Beller Tower H01mlc1S 
Web silc : ht1p.l/w1i. \\'.tov•crh01mlcts.ri:ov,ul.. 

London Borough of Tower Hamlets E-Mail Disclaimer 

This communication and any attachments are intended for the addressee only and may be confidential It may contain privileged and confidential infonnat:on 
and If you are not the intended recipient, you must not copy, distnbute or take any action in reliance on it If you have received this E-Mail in error please 
notify us as soon as poss ble and delete thls E-Mail and any attachments. This message has been checked for viruses. however we cannot guarantee that 
thls message or any attachment is virus free or has not been Intercepted or amended. The infonnation contained In this E-MaU may be subject to public 
disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Unless the lnfonnatlon is legaHy exempt from disclosure, the Conftdentialily of this E-Mail and your 
reply cannot be guaranteed. 

If your request relales to a Freedom of lnfonnalion enquiry, please resend this to foi@towerhamlets.gov,uk ........•........................................................................... 
Please consider your l!nvironmental responsibility: Before printing this e-mail or any other document , ask yourself whether you 
need a hard copy. 
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Jessica Vinluan 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

Louise Russell 
03 October 2012 10:00 
Stephen Halsey 

Cc: Takki Sulaiman; Isabella Freeman;  
Subject: FW: ANALYSIS AND RECOMMENDED ACTION Hanbury Street Mural 

Importance: High 

Hi Steve -you'll see this is hotting up. There do seem to be clear cohesion issues, and looks like we may get press 
enquiries too.  has copied in the CCCPTMG so I will need to get back to them at some point with our intended 
response. 

Thanks 

Louise 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Third Party Data

Thir
d 
Par
ty 
Dat
a

Third Party Data

Third 
Party 
Data



 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Third Party Data



 
 

On 2 Oct 2012, at 16:52,  wrote: 

Dear All, 

As some of you may have heard I seen, there was a mural that was graffitied on Hanbury Street last week. The link 
below details the graffiti. 

http://www.hookedblog.co.uk/2012/09/mear-one-mural-in·london.html 

There have been some concerns with regards to this and a few complaints from local residents. 

If CCCPTMG members are aware of any possible community tensions that the mural has caused, please do let us 
know. 

Many thanks 

 
Strategy, Policy and Performance Officer 

Chief Executive's Directorate - One Tower Hamlets 
London Borough of Tower Hamlets 

Tel: 020 7364  
Email: @towerhamlets.gov.uk 
Website: http://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk 

6th Floor, Mulberry Place 
S Clove Crescent 
London El4 2BG 

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 
Working Together for 11 Bencr Tower llnmlcts 
Web site : hnp:l/www.towcrhamlcts.gov.uk 

London Borough of Tower Hamlets E-Mail Disclaimer. 

This CQmmunication and any attachments are intended for the addressee only and may be confidential It may contain privileged and confidential information 
and if you are not the intended recipient, you must not copy, distribute or take any action in reliance on it If you have received this E-Mail in error please 
notify us as soon as possible and delete this E-Mail and any attachmenls. This message has been checked for viruses, however we cannol guarantee that 
this message or any attachment is virus free or has not been intercepted or amended. The information contained in this E-Mail may be subject to public 
disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Unless the information Is legally exempt from disclosure, the Confidentiality or this E-Mail and your 
reply cannot be guaranteed. 

If your request relates to a Freedom of Information enquiry, please resend this to fol@towerhamlets.gov.uk .................................................................................... 
Please consider your environmental responsibility: Before printing this e-mail or any other document , a!.k yClurscJ f ,, hcthcr you 
need a hard copy. 
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From: Heather Bonfield 
Sent: 
To: 

03 October 2012 11:01 
Stephen Halsey; Jamie Blake 

Subject: FW: ANALYSIS AND RECOMMENDED ACTION Hanbury Street Mural 

Hi Steve and Jamie 

More traffic on this, criticising the Council... 

Heather 

Heather Bonfield 
Interim Service Head - Culture, learning and Leisure 
London Borough of Tower Hamlets 
Communities Localities and Culture 

Tel 0207 364 1667 

xxxxxxx.xxxxxxxx@xxxxxxxxxxxx.xxx.xx 
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